
The College of New Jersey

Graduate Programs Council Minutes

18 January 2006
Present:  Brenda Leake (Chair), Brendan Gallagher, Francine Roche, Shri Rao, Atsuko Seto, Carly Medoff, Susan Hydro, Michele Tarter, Susan Bakewell Sachs

Guest: Cathy Liebars

Excused:  Lisa Watson, Janice M. Kisthardt, Claire Lindberg

Approval of Minutes:  Minutes from 12/7/05 were reviewed and approved with a few modifications.  Michele Tarter moved and Atsuko Seto seconded the motion that was passed unanimously.

Announcements:

· Michele Tarter announced that she has been awarded her sabbatical for AY 2006-2007 and asked the procedure for filling her position on GPC during that year.

· Brenda Leake reported that the Provost addressed Faculty Senate regarding the reorganization concerning the Graduate Studies Office.  She noted the significance of this, stating that we can now proceed with our request for revised membership on this council.

Graduate Deans’ Report: The dean reported (via email) on the M.Ed. Admissions proposal for Global graduate students to waive the GRE requirement.  At present, this proposal is with Academic Affairs. 

Office of Graduate Studies Report (Asst. Dean Hydro):

Asst. Dean Hydro reported that the Office of Graduate Studies has delivered a CD ROM to all graduate coordinators, indicating a list of active and inactive students in their programs. This information--including the students’ entry terms, their credits earned, 

etc.-- will help the coordinators in assessing important data. She also reported that as of January 13th, we have 722 continuing graduate students enrolled for spring classes, 158 new students, which totals 880 students enrolled in the spring semester.   Last spring, after the drop/add period, she noted that we had 909 students.  There was nothing to report on our Partnership programs.  For our Global Programs, she noted that spring semester courses will be running in Kuwait, Caracas, and Bolivia, and preparations are being made for summer courses in Bangkok, Johannesburg, and Mallorca.

Old Business:

Brenda Leake reported that as we finalize our GPC priorities and tasks for this academic year, she would encourage us to be proactive in this work, creating subgroups that look at peer institutions’ excellence in graduate education and our role in TCNJ’s transformed campus.  The committee spoke at length of ways in which we might compile a list of peer institutions, particularly since we have many different graduate programs with their own criteria of excellence. Susan Bakewell Sachs said that she will ask the deans at their meeting, and recommended we look at the Barron’s list and comparable graduate programs regionally and nationally. Other recommendations were that we look at The Delaware Study and our own Institutional Research department, seeking ways to gather data.  Susan Hydro said she will ask Academic Affairs if they have a peer institution list, and also consult with Jason Schweitzer in IR to see what materials he has.   Our ultimate vision is that once we identify the information we want, we can then put out a call to department chairs and programs.

We also discussed the quality of life issues for graduate students.  Brendan Gallagher spoke of several pressing issues graduate students are facing: a lack of graduate housing; low stipends, compared to other institutions; and our graduate students not being allowed to hold other positions if they are GA’s on campus (note: if need is shown, they can work an additional 5 hours as a graduate student worker, but that is all). Atsuko Seto suggested we develop a survey to address these quality of life issues for graduate students. We all agreed that at our next meeting, we should consider these issues further.

New Business:

Cathy Liebars discussed her current grant with the Trenton School District, focusing on Math for Middle School Teachers.  She presented her course-- MATH 59?: Geometry for Middle School Teachers--which is the fourth in a series of four courses. This has already been approved by her department, the school curriculum committee, and the dean.  Shri Rao moved and Carly Medoff seconded the motion that was passed unanimously.

Michele Tarter presented a revision of Glenn Steinberg’s graduate course for the English MA program, ENGL 611: Medieval Literature. All concerns expressed at the previous GPC meeting were addressed in this revised syllabus.  Brendan Gallagher moved and Francine Roche seconded the motion that was passed unanimously.

Michele Tarter moved and Atsuko Seto seconded the motion to adjourn. The meeting adjourned at 2:50 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Tarter


